Montauk Manor Condominium

Board of Managers 
Tele-Conference
Thursday, December 1, 2011
6:00pm
Present:  Lou Federico, President, Steve Herman, Vice President, , Martha Ferraro, Secretary, Claire Ratusch, William Skody, Don Kershan, Janice Nessel, General Manager, Jill Perkins, Controller

Absent: Herman Hochberg, Treasurer 
Meeting called to order at 6:05pm
Board reviewed Minutes of August 20, 2011
Motion to approve the Board Minutes of August 20, 2011 was made by Claire Ratusch, seconded by William Skody.
VOTE:  PASSED Unanimously

President’s Report – Lou Federico
Legal – Jill Perkins

Board reviewed attorney’s bills in the amounts of $7,493, $3,246.02, $720.50 and $3,100.16 from Schneider and Mitola, LLP.

Motion to pay attorneys’ bills in the amount of $14,559.68 was made by Steve Herman, seconded by William Skody.

VOTE:  PASSED unanimously

Chart Check –Jill Perkins

On schedule
Homeowner Arrears - Board discussed issues related to those whose accounts have been referred to an attorney.  Joseph Rando, Unit 123 and Suzanne Lavenas, Unit 413.
General Manager’s Report – Janice Nessel

STP– We are currently working with Mark Wagner of Cameron Engineer, our Engineer of record with the Health Department to upgrade the rotors and motors at the STP plant.    

All rust was removed from the clarifiers and, they were prep and coated with a cold tar epoxy.  This was all done in-house. 

Wifi – Currently we have had several complaints about the speed of the internet.  Bob Vanderhoof has researched the problem and come up with a solution to increase the speed of the internet with the installation of fiber optics. This installation is expected to be complete by the beginning of the 2012 season. 
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Homeowner’s Real Property Tax Credit - $61,166 for 3-years.

2009/2010 - $20,600

2010/2011 - $20,283

2011/2012 – $20,283
Construction – Steve Herman

Hallway Renovations – Second floor hallway wallpaper in process of removal, painting and carpeting scheduled for completion by January 2012.

General décor of second floor will be the same as the renovated wing on the first floor with the exception of door signs.

Restaurant Update – Janice Nessel

Business has been relatively slow; but no complaints.  Booked weddings have been very well received. 
Treasurer’s Report – Herman Hochberg
Montauk Manor Condominium 

Cash Balances – 12/01/2011

Condo

Operating Account

$ 
276,025
Major Construction 

   
111,630

STP Operating


   
  79,950
Total




$
467,605

Rental


Operating


$
334,132


Cert of Deposit


125,000

Total




$          459,132



Loan Payable



$        2,603,844
Rental Report – Martha Ferraro

Rental Revenue:




     A

      B


  C





 Actual
  Actual
     % Change





   2011

   2010

July thru Nov


1,960,603
1,961,571

0.0%
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Off –Season Special – Stay 4 nights, pay for 2 nights, 2 nights free. Valid Sunday thru Thursday until November 1st.  After November 1st, valid weekends.

New Business – Don Kershan

* Don, Janice and Berqui will do rental unit critiques January 2012.
* Non – Smoking Designations

1. Upon arrival, guests will be required to sign notice of non-smoking policy in all areas except in designated outdoor areas.

2. Initially, the designated smoking area will be on the patio outside Janice’s office.

Next Board Meeting:

January 28, 2012 at 10:00am

Apartment of Claire Ratusch, NYC


Motion to adjourn Tele-Conference at 7:00pm was made by Claire Ratusch, seconded by William Skody.

